
LANDFILL COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

August 5th, 2025 

3:45 P.M. 

 

Present:  Ben Bridges, Brenda Abercrombie, Mike Holley and Nathan Pilgreen.  Absent:  None.  

Also present:  Curtis Moses, Glenn Hutto, Russell Wade, Andrew Ford, Jr., Milas Davidson, 

Justin Echols, Danielle Harkins and Linda Hammett. 

 

Mr. Bridges called the meeting to order.  Mr. Holley led the group in prayer. 

 

Motion Mr. Pilgreen, seconded by Mrs. Abercrombie to approve the agenda as written.  

Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Motion Mr. Holley, seconded by Mr. Pilgreen to approve the minutes of the March 4th, 

2025 meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.  

 

A brief discussion was held regarding tipping fees.  Jon Fourrier prepared a list of landfills 

across the state and what they are charging for Industrial, Household and C&D waste.  Mr. 

Fourrier also provided calculations based on tonnage amounts across the scales and what the 

Landfill should be charging to break even.  This matter will be discussed at a later date.  No 

action taken. 

 

The Secretary/Treasurer presented a contract for charging tipping fee customers.  The contract is 

a Landfill Service Agreement and covers the following: 

 

• Types of waste to be dumped 

• Term of the agreement – one year 

• Fees and payment 

• Waste Material Restrictions 

• Termination – Either party may terminate with 30 days written notice 

 

Motion Mr. Pilgreen, seconded by Mrs. Abercrombie to recommend to the full jury to 

adopt a Landfill Contract for all dumpers and container rental customers.  Motion carried 

unanimously. 

 

A discussion was held regarding a policy for charge accounts.  The policy covers the following: 

 

• Credit application 

• Approval of accounts 

• Late payment fees 

• When charging privileges are suspended 

• Container rental 

 

Motion Mr. Pilgreen, seconded by Mrs. Abercrombie to recommend to the full jury to 

adopt the Landfill Charge Account Policy.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 



A brief discussion was held concerning the leachate pump control panel.  Mr. Echols reported in 

his email that an electrician is looking for a used contact switch.  The pump panel is old and 

finding an old part has not been feasible.  No action taken. 

 

A brief discussion was held regarding a hot water pressure washer to be used at the Landfill.  

The washer would be portable and used to clean the compactors on the hill.  Motion Mrs. 

Abercrombie, seconded by Mr. Pilgreen to recommend to the full jury to purchase a 

Heated 500 Gallon Pressure Washer Trailer from EnviroServices to be used at the Landfill.  

Motion carried unanimously. 

 

A discussion was held on the reclassification of James Greg Hand and Harvey Ellis.  They are 

operating the compactors and both will be re-classified as Heavy Equipment Operators.  Motion 

Mr. Pilgreen, seconded by Mrs. Abercrombie to recommend to the full jury to reclassify 

James Greg Hand and Harvey Ellis as Heavy Equipment Operators and adjust their pay 

accordingly.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

The Secretary/Treasurer gave a brief update on the Landfill Gas Beneficial Reuse Project.  

RNGP has not made the $250,000 payment.  The project engineer is aware of the non-payment.  

No action taken. 

 

There being no more business to come before the committee, Mr. Bridges declared the 

meeting adjourned upon motion by Mrs. Abercrombie and duly seconded by Mr. Pilgreen 

on this the 5th day of August, 2025.    

 

Ben Bridges, Chairman 

Paula Strickland, Secretary/Treasurer 


